
Dear fellow physicians, authors of books

on classical homeopathy, you are

cordially invited to collaborate with the

reviews of your books to be published in

“LMHI Spotlight” which is published

every 2 months, this with the intention of

knowing and having more safe and

reliable tools for the study of

homeopathic medicine.

Those interested in sharing their book

review, please send an email to the editor

andreafloressan@gmail.com with the

front and back cover of the book,

information about the author, as well as a

brief summary that reflects the main

content of the book.
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Exploring Homeopathy:
My Personal Journey

LMHI Work Profile

S E C R E T A R Y  O F
E D U C A T I O N

“  A T  T H A T  T I M E  A S  A  S T U D E N T ,  I  W A S
A L S O  A  Y O U N G  M O T H E R  O F  A
S E R I O U S L Y  S U F F E R I N G  B A B Y  S O N
W I T H  V E R Y  I N T E N S E  E X C E M A .  A S
C O N V E N T I O N A L  M E D I C I N E  H A D  N O
S A T I S F I I N G  H E L P ,  I  K N E W  I  N E E D  T O
L E A R N  S O M E T H I N G  A D D I T I O N A L  –  T O
C O M P L E T E ,  S O M E T H I N G  T H A T  W I L L
O F F E R  A N O T H E R  W A Y  O F  T R E A T M E N T
O F  A  D I S E A S E  –  O F  T H E  P A T I E N T .

T H I S  I S  W H E R E  M Y  W A Y  T O
H O M E O P A T H Y  S T A R T E D ”

“As a medical
doctor and
homeopath in
Vienna, my
aim is to be a
homeopath
with a
profound
medical base”

Dr. Claudia Garn
Austria



Other Marchesi family updates:

S U M M E R  V A C A T I O N
P H O T O S  -  3

Soon I came to know the “SIH” – Student’s Initiative for Homeopathy and felt like in heaven of the medical world listening

to lectures of Peter König, who held lectures once a week in General Hospital Vienna at that time – it was “Tuesday

evening of happiness” after a day as a medical student. Soon I was within the organising team of the “SIH” and it was a

pleasure to meet, organize seminars with famous Homeopaths like Dario Spinedi, Carlos Campora, Paul Herscu, Dr. Alok

Pareek and many German and Austrian teachers.

As a Medical Doctor, knowing that Homeopathy must be part of my life, after completing my homeopathic training within

the medical doctor’s homeopathic associations in Austria, I was very happy to start working as MD Homeopath in Vienna,

Austria. Additionally – to keep me updated with medicine, today I work part time in an outpatient urgency, mainly

conventional, but trying to influence, explain – what is Integrative, complementary treatment.

Serving politically for Homeopathy, most of all for education in Homeopathy has been a great pleasure and aim of mine for

a very long time – starting at the time of my studies as explained, later being member of the team for further education of

AEKH (MD’s association for classical homeopathy), which I am still member in leading position today.

On European level I have been working for the subcommitee Education of the ECH (European Committee of Homeopathy)

since 2006 and with great pleasure I had the honour to be the NVP of Austria from 2013 to 2016. I was elected Secretary of

Education at the last LMHI congress before Corona – times and at that time we had no idea how Education will change,

have to change to survive.

All the schools had to find possibilities to get into contact online with pupils and enable Education under these very

difficult conditions. Today we face very different necessities and conditions for homeopathic formation. To integrate them

into a high quality formation in Homeopathy is a challenge we work on – also in cooperation with other associations as

ECH and Veterinary doctors.

In the LMHI Education Working Group, we especially dealt this last year with an “Exchange programme” between schools

of different countries, speaking the same language. The pilot project between Mexico and Argentina was a big pleasure and

success. The LMHI started also a “Webinar Project”, first with focus on presentation and improving the quality of case

documentation. In between it was decided, that the LMHI will hold 4 webinars each year: 2 webinars still with focus on

presentation and case documentation – and 2 webinars with clinical topics.

There will also be a next meeting – ONLINE – on Saturday 6 th of April of the Education Working Group from 2.30 p.m. for

one to max. two hours, you can join, peep in and get an impression if working with us for the LMHI could be pleasure for

you!

I am very much looking forward to our next LIVE congress in Sevilla in October 2024, where we can meet and discuss

personally again!

LMHI

EDUCATION

WORKING

GROUP

MEETING 

2023



Dr. R. S. Pareek RECEIVES
“Padma Shri” AWARD

Dr. R. S. Pareek has been awarded “Padma Shri” one of the highest civilian

honours of India by the President of India on the 75th Republic Day. Many

Movie stars and Olympic medalists etc. have also been awarded. He has been

awarded for Medicine (Homeopathy). The presentation ceremony will take

place sometime In March or April at the Presidential palace (Rastrapati

Bhawan) wherein the President will give him the medal in the presence of

the Prime Minister and other ministers.

The awards are announced each year on the Republic Day and conferred in

March.

Dr. Aditya Pareek



D r .  A g u s t i n  s a l i n a s

L M H I  E X C H A N G E
P R O G R A M

During 2023, the Education Working

Group proposed the possibility of

designing an exchange system so that

institutions within the LMHI could meet

and exchange experiences. Thus, a

document with the necessary and

suggested requirements and procedures

for this purpose was designed.

The objective of the exchanges is

twofold: on one hand, to promote

collaboration among different

institutions, schools, and individuals

from different parts of the world; on

the other hand, to encourage schools to

accredit themselves in the LMHI. The

exchange aims to be a benefit that the

LMHI provides to its associates.

Once the document was designed, its

implementation was carried out. For

this purpose, a pilot project was

designed, a first exchange with the

main objective of testing the detailed

guidelines in the elaborated program.

“The pilot project was to be carried out

between two countries that shared the

same native language; it had to be a 

short-term exchange in order to present the results at the 2023 Bogota congress.

Thus, two schools from Spanish-speaking countries were chosen: the Homeopathy

School of Mexico and the Argentine Homeopathic Medical School ‘Tomas P.

Paschero’”



"MOVE FORWARD.
GOOD THINGS ARE
UP AHEAD."

The NVPs of each country

collaborated in an initial meeting

attended by the directors of each

institution to exchange programs,

schedules, ideas, and define which

students, from which course,

would attend the exchange, for

how long, and at what times.

The exchange lasted for one month

and was coordinated by Dr.

Agustin Salinas, responsible for the

design and execution of the

exchange program.

For four weeks, students from

both schools participated in the

exchange. The conclusions were

positive despite the short time

available for organization and the

limited number of participating

students. Most agreed that in-

person exchange is preferable; the

time difference between Mexico

and Argentina (three hours)

sometimes made it difficult to

coordinate classes, which were

either too early or too late

respectively. Hence, the

importance of in-person

interaction to resolve these issues.

Undoubtedly, the exchange

program has proven to be useful

and applicable. However, it is

necessary to carry out more

exchanges, longer or shorter,

between different countries, in

order to correct through the

reports that they provide, those

points that allow improving the

quality of the experience.



N E X T  W E B I N A R

I will be discussing Homeopathy in

Dentistry Specialties, providing

insights into Homeopathic

Constitutions and the application of

Homeopathic Remedies for

preventive dental care. Additionally,

I will delve into the global history of

Homeopathy in Dentistry, its

contributions to public health, and

more. We offer graduate and

postgraduate programs in Dentistry

at various universities, primarily in

Latin American countries such as

Brazil, Argentina, Chile, and Mexico.

In Brazil, we've dedicated over thirty

years of hard work to establish and

teach these courses. Since 1999, my

colleagues and I from the

Hahnemannian Brazilian Institute -

IHB, have been sharing our

knowledge during LMHI Congresses,

engaging with homeopathic

practitioners worldwide, including

those from Latin America, as well as

from countries like Bulgaria, Turkey,

Greece, Romania, Russia, Poland,

and many more. Please remember

that my involvement in LMHI

Dentistry began in 1999! I look

forward to seeing you all at the

webinar!

Dentistry, Saturday, April 13 with Dr. Gloria Feighelstein



At the last International Council

Meeting in Bogota, Colombia,

Mexico offered to host the World

Homeopathy Day celebration.

LMHI President Dr. Altunay

Agaoglu will travel to Mexico

City to commemorate the 269th

anniversary of Samuel

Hahnemann's birth. In Mexico,

the National and International

Forum: "Homeopathic Medical

Education from the Perspective

of Current Education" organized

by the National School of

Medicine and Homeopathy and

the Postgraduate School of

Homeopatía de México will be

held April 8-10, as well as

Homeopatía de México will hold

an event where homeopathic

physicians, students, and

patients will attend. In addition

to the president, several NVPs

and LMHI members will attend

in person and the Latin

American Group of NVPs will

attend virtually. We hope it will

be a success.

"We hope to see
you join us
virtually through
our social
platforms"

OFFICIAL WORLD HAHNEMANN DAY
CELEBRATIONS  OF THE LMHI IN 

MEXICO



Dear professionals, patients, users and friends of homeopathy:

Commemorating the centenary of the proposal for the creation of the LMHI at the
International Congress of Homeopathy held in 1924 in Barcelona (Spain), the National

Assembly of Homeopathy (ANH) has made the commitment to organize the LMHI congress for 2024.

The city chosen as the venue, Seville, has among other merits, being the birthplace of Dr.
Prudencio Querol, pioneer of Spanish Homeopathy with its successful homeopathic

treatments for chronically ill patients carried out in the hospital San Sebastian de Badajoz
during the years 1832-1838 and during the cholera epidemic suffered in the city of Extremadura.

Under the slogan "United to continue advancing",  we are organizing a congress that covers
the various aspects of Homeopathy: research and science, regulation and rights, teaching and

professionalization, clinical, theoretical bases and historical development, professional
development: doctors, pharmacists, veterinarians, dentists. Other aspects related to

homeopathy that will also be addressed at the congress will be agrohomeopathy and its
contribution to public health by improving plant and animal production in achieving healthier
food, reducing global pollution and improving global health within the ONE HEALTH concept.

I INFORM YOU THAT THE REGISTRATIONS ARE OPEN NOW !!!!
You can see it on the LMHI2024.org website. Early registration has significant

discounts: January-February 20%, and March-April 10%. for individual registrations. If
registration is done in a group of ten attendees, there will be an additional 10% discount.
On the other hand, the fee can be divided into three payments without any increase. We

have adjusted as much as possible so that “United all to continue advancing” can be
possible in Seville.

 For any additional information, you can contact us by email
lmhi2024@bcocongresos.com

INVITATION FOR LMHI
CONGRESS 2024

Fraternal embrace,

Jose Luis Jiménez Sales
 NVP Spain,
General Coordinator of
the Organizing
Committee of the
 77th LMHI Congress 



UPCOMING
Events

WORLD HAHNEMANN DAY
CELEBRATIONS IN INDIA:
Invitation from Dr. Raj K Manchanda

On April 10-11, 2024, in New Delhi, A

Homeopathic Symposium will be conducted for 

“Empowering Research, Empowering

proficiency”

Visit the website for registration and more

details: www.whdccrh.org

WORLD HAHNEMANN DAY
CELEBRATIONS IN RUSSIA: 
Invitation from Dr. Leonid
Kosmodemyanskiy NVP Russia

On April 12-13, 2024, in Novosibirsk, the Russian

Homeopathic Society, with the support of the LMHI, is

holding the All-Russian Scientific and Practical

Conference “Integrative Medicine in Treatment and

Rehabilitation Programs: A Modern View of the Problem.”

The conference is dedicated to the celebration of “World

Homeopathy Day”. We invite all specialists to take part! 



FOLLOW US!

https://www.instagram.com/lmhi_1925/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/lmhi.org/
https://twitter.com/LMHI1925
https://www.linkedin.com/company/lmhi
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCEkL6hiibCRfS4D-AYrQqkw

